
From the Desk of Dave Grenert, President 
 

Lakeville Lions Club Newsletter 
 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT NEWS FROM THE PRESIDENT    October, 2010 
 
Good News!  DG Paul Russell has confirmed that 2nd International Vice President Lion Wayne Madden will be our 
speaker for this month on Tuesday the 26th at 6:30pm.  Please plan to attend this dinner.  Lion Wayne is a fellow 
Hoosier, from Auburn, and will be the International President in 2 years.  Let’s be sure to give Lion Wayne a warm 
Lakeville Lions Welcome! 
 
I am pleased to announce that the board has voted to purchase a photo eye screening machine to do screening 
for pre-school kids.  The cost of the machine is approximately $10,000.  We will need people to be trained to use 
the machine when we receive it.  More information at a later time about that.  Thanks go to DG Paul for 
suggesting this action and Lion Rick McCartney for moving this project forward.   
 
We have been invited to the Greene Township Lions Club dinner meeting on Thursday, Oct 28, to present a 
check to Camp Millhouse with the proceeds from the Strawberry Festival.  If you can attend, please call me by 
October 23, so I can make reservations. 
 
Lion Joanie Snyder has volunteered to head up the Halloween Walk at Newton Park on Saturday, October 23.  
Please contact Lion Joanie if you can help.  Thanks Joanie! 
 
Our Annual Halloween Party at Newton Center will be Saturday, October 30.  Lion Larry Ort will again be in 
charge.  If you can help, please contact him – I’m sure he can find something for you to do!  Thank you, Lion 
Larry, for your many years of running this fun event.  Time of the party is 7 pm ‘till people leave. 
 
A Lion Thank You to Lion Howard Heines for organizing the Dictionary Project.  Earlier this month, members of 
the Lakeville and Lapaz Lions gave dictionaries to all the 3rd graders at LaVille.  Great job to all who helped. 
 
I have received word that the Lakeville Lions Club was nominated as one of the top 3 clubs in Indiana for being a 
successful club.  I have been asked to provide 3 speakers for a seminar at the Mid-Winter Conference in January 
to speak on that topic.  I will report later on who our speaker will be.  A big thanks goes out to all our members for 
making our club so successful! 
 
I have received a thank you card from a family who received an Angel Food Box.  I will read it at the dinner 
meeting this month.  All Lions should be proud of this worthy project. 
 
Please continue to pray for Lion Ruth Whaley.  She is recovering from a broken arm.  It would be nice to send her 
a card or note.  Get well soon, Lion Ruth… we miss you! 
 
Since the last newsletter, the Lakeville Lions have provided eye care for 3 LaVille students; distributed 
dictionaries; gave out seven Angel Food Boxes, donated $200. to the St. Joseph County Salvation Army, and 
agreed to purchase an eye screening machine.  LIONS… WE SERVE! 
 
If you haven’t attended a dinner meeting for a while, please come and see what you’re missing.  For reservations, 
call Lion Jean Barlow at 291-0680 by October 24, if you wish to attend and are not on the dinner list. 
 
 
Lion Dave Grenert 
Serving You to Serve Others   
 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

October 23 – Halloween Walk – Newton Park – 7-9pm 
October 26 – Dinner Meeting – Newton Center – 6:30pm 

October 28 – Dinner Meeting – Greene Lions Community Building 
October 30 – Halloween Party – Newton Center 

November 9 – Board Meeting – Scout Hall – 7pm 

  


